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Safety Action Plan June 2009
The Independent Transport Safety and Reliability Regulator's (ITSRR) officers Mr. Stuart Hudd and Mr. Jose Alano conducted a Safety Inspection of Oberon Tarana Heritage Railway Inc (OTHR) on 21 May 2009 at Oberon.

In response to that Safety Inspection, OTHR proposes to deal with the findings as follows:

1. “OTHR have identified the requirement to detail their asset management framework and maintenance processes including identification of maintenance risks and controls, maintenance processes, standards and procedures, however OTHR have not at this time put in place asset management plans and maintenance standards.”

Response: OTHR will put in place Asset Management Plans and Maintenance Standards according to the following timeline:

Asset Management Plan: on or before 2nd October 2009
Maintenance Standards: on or before 30th October 2009


2. “OTHR have established a procedure for management of competency (COM-001), however implementation of the procedure remains underway for infrastructure maintenance and other rail safety work. OTHR were able to demonstrate the competency of their primary track infrastructure certifier however this has not been established in the context of the new competency procedure.”

Response: OTHR interprets this finding to mean that whilst our competency procedures are in place they are not correctly implemented for our primary infrastructure certifier. The Systems Manager accepts this finding and notes some anomalies in our documentation in this regard.

OTHR will correct these anomalies: on or before 28th August 2009


3. “A new risk management procedure has been established (RM-001); however review of the risk register is required in relation to this new risk process. It was also found that the risk standard refers to compliance with AS 4360, however some steps in the risk management process are omitted from the procedure, including but not limited to establishment of the context of risk.”

Response: OTHR’s Systems Manager accepts that there has been an error in his implementation of AS-4360 and will correct that anomaly:
On or before 31st July



4. “A change management procedure (P-006)) has been established and previous findings in relation to change management are now considered closed.”

Response: OTHR’s document is POL-006 (270509 in draft format at this stage)

Prepared by: Rick Fletcher – Systems Manager OTHR
